Stockton Sunday League © 2010

STOCKTON SUNDAY LEAGUE

Durham County F.A Charter Standard League

Secretary: Ken Clark 28 Leicester Road Norton Stockton on Tees TS20 2RB  Tel: (01642)  658298

MINUTES OF MEETING 24 February 2010

Held at Elm Tree Social Club

Present :  
P Mack (Chairman), D Overton, Jean Johnson, J K Johnson  A Close, 
P Livingstone, G Hewitson, D Bradley, J Lambert, H Oliver & K D Clark (Secretary)
Apologies :  None
Stockton Borough Council – Pitch & Facilities Meeting.

The Chairman opened the meeting at 19-30 and he said this was an important meeting and it would be split into three parts, the first part to look at playing facilities within Stockton and surrounding area.  When that was finished we would then hold the Extra Ordinary General Meeting re Charltons Hotel F.C then we when that was closed we would resume the General Meeting.  He started by stating that these meetings were important and teams should listen to what is going on and any team disrupting the meeting or having their own meeting would be asked to leave.  He then introduced Neil Russell and Sherree Daniels from Stockton Borough Council and Chris Smith (PDM for Durham County Football Association) he then handed over to the League Secretary.  The League Secretary started by asking Neil Russell to address the meeting and outline the strategy of the Borough Council.  He opened by saying he had placed some notes around the room (copy enclosed with these minutes) outlining the Council’s strategy.  Peter Livingstone also distributed some notes on behalf of the Stockton Sunday League (again copy enclosed with minutes).  There then followed a discussion on the state of the current facilities within the Council boundary, this highlighted a number of points especially the lack of facilities especially changing rooms and parking (these were the main issues taken up by the league previously).  The Council seem to want us to go down the route of Building Schools for the Future but the general opinion of the members were they would prefer the existing facilities to be improved.  The meeting was finally closed by the Chairman at 8-25 to allow the EGM to take place.
Following the EGM the Chairman re-opened the General Meeting at 9-06 and handed over to the League Secretary.  The League Secretary stated because of the time factor those Clubs who had been asked to attend their cases will be carried over to next month.  The League Secretary then gave a quick resume of the minutes of the meeting held on 27 January 2010 and these were duly signed as a true record by the Chairman. 
Matters arising:-   Cup draws will be done tonight

Charter Standard 

Most Clubs have now lost their registered First Aider therefore I need to see an updated qualification for your Club as soon as possible.
Please find attached Emergency First Aid Courses for 2010 to help Charter Standard Clubs keep their First Aider’s qualification up to date and maintain the Charter Standard criteria. For those who don’t already know the Emergency First Aid course is only valid for 3 years and needs to be renewed every 3 years. Please circulate this information to the relevant people within your club. (First Aid at Work & Other Recognised First Aid Qualifications are accepted by the FA for Charter Standard as long as they are no older than 3 years old)

I will arrange a First Aid course for those who wish to renew or qualify another person if the registered First Aider has left the Club.

I will need to see all the new teams following this meeting to see what progress they have made with their application.  I also need to see Roundel & Mandale regarding their Charter Standard status.

I have accessed £50 per club from the FA to help us provide training to club volunteers. You can arrange more than one course for the league however any additional cost will need to be covered by either the clubs or the league. All you need to do is let me know which courses the clubs would like and evenings/weekends that will suit the clubs best and we’ll look at the venues to see if they’re available.

I will also offset the £50 if the clubs decide they’d rather have a referee’s course instead of the courses below. Let me know as soon as you can what the clubs would like.

Introductory in Coaching Adults Course (Adult Level 1)

This is a 12 hour course and can be run over 4 evenings 6-9pm or 2 full days at weekends. The course is of a practical content and will cover the following

· Player management 

· Communication Skills 

· Coaching Skills 

· Warm Ups 

· Attacking Principles 

· Defending Principles 

Cost of the course is £50 per candidate, Minimum number of candidates to run the course is 12 there is no maximum

First Aid 4sport Course

This is a 15 hour Course and will be ran over 5 evenings 6-9pm. The course will cover the following

Course Objectives

On completion of the course, the student should be able to;
· Describe the duties, responsibilities, general treatment principles and priorities of emergency care provision. 

· Define the common injuries in football and sport. 

· Demonstrate the recognition / identification of injuries using SALTAPS on field injury assessment routine. 

· Describe the signs and symptoms of common injuries and methods used in testing and recognition/differentiation of injuries. 

· Explain the importance of advice and actions to prevent or reduce injury. 
· Describe the important aspects of an injury Report Form and an Emergency Information Form 
Course of Training  

1. Fractures – General                                   10. Head Injury
2. Slings, Supports & Dressings                   11. Injuries to Joints
3. Minor Cuts/Abrasions/Skin Burns             12. Ruptures
4. Fractures to Clavicle/Ribs                         13. Contusions       
5. Ligament Injuries-Sprains                          14. Winded Player
6. Neck and Spinal Injury                               15. Muscle Cramp

7. Fracture to Cheekbone/Mandible               16. Strains
8. Muscle/Tendon Injuries  
9. SALTAPS – “On Field” Assessment Routine
Assessment Requirements 

Assessments will be conducted on a continual assessment basis throughout the course using first aid scenarios for practical assessment.

Cost of course is £100 Per Candidate, Minimum number of candidates to run the course is 12 and the maximum is 16

Basic First Aid Course

This is a 3 hour course and will be run over one evening 6-9pm. Clubs already need a minimum of one person who has this up to date. The course will cover the following

This workshop is a 3 hour module that covers the basics of administering emergency first aid procedures.

The workshop will cover the following:

· Primary Survey

· Secondary Survey

· The Recovery Position

· CPR (Cardio Pulmonary Resuscitation) for both children and adults

The cost of this course is £20 per candidate. Minimum number of candidates to run the course is 8 and the maximum is 16
Working with Teams Module

This is a 3 hour course and will be run either over one evening 6-9pm or a morning on a weekend. The course is of a practical content and will cover the following

· Managing Players 

· Communication Skills 

· Team Tactics & Formations 

The cost of this course is Free. Minimum number of candidates to run the course is 16 there is no maximum

If you would like me to attend a meeting to answer any questions the clubs may have just let me know.

Secretaries Report & Correspondence   

Correspondence:

Latest suspension list’s from Durham County Football Association & North Riding County Football Association.

Secretaries Report – Matters Arising
Cup draws will be done tonight

Secretaries Report
Can I ask that all Match Sheets are handed in and completed by Tuesday 6 pm and on-line team sheets done by then as well, the reason for this is that Durham County Football Association require the season’s marks by 3 March so it does not give me a lot of time to complete and get to Durham County Football Association via email.

Following on from last week when we had a committee meeting where a number of issues were discussed these included Meeting nights as some people are not treating these serious and are constantly talking among each other this has to stop, also Clubs in future will be limited to no more than two representatives at any meeting.  Also discussed was a Presentation Night to be held in June (date will be Friday 18 June) here at the ET.  It will take the form of a race night and any money raised will go to a nominated charity (or could be more than one) as well as the presentation of League winner & runners up trophies as well as any special awards and individual awards to players.  We also received a proposal from Brian Hutchinson on behalf of the ET who are raising money for the Great North Air Ambulance and would like to involve the league.  The idea was to hold a sponsored relay race for Teams and there would be prizes for the first three, these could include a new team strip, league fees paid or some other benefit to the clubs, the MC agreed in principal with this but suggest it be held as a pre-season event (end July or beginning of August) the cost of entry for a four man team would be £10 with this going to the Air Ambulance, teams would also have an opportunity to raise sponsorship money for the Air Ambulance and also for their own club funds.

This is just a reminder to any Club that is considering their resignation this must be submitted in writing to the League Secretary by 31 March 2010, this is also the last date for any registrations or transfers.

It very much looks like the season will be extended into May and there will be a number of night games, the majority will be on a Tuesday night however some may have to be on a Thursday.  If a Tuesday night causes problems then I need to know before doing the fixtures for April.   

Bill Moss Memorial Trophy semi finals will be Group A winner v Group B Runner Up and Group B winner v Group A runner Up.

The John Jackson Memorial Trophy quarter Finals will line up as follows:

Winner Group C
v
Runner Up Group B

Winner Group A
v
Runner Up Group D

Winner Group D
v
Runner Up Group C

Winner Group B
v
Runner Up Group A

These games will be scheduled in when outcome of groups is known.

There is one Team (who I will see later) that has 2 fines outstanding and there are 9 teams who have fines due tomorrow, these need to be paid on time if not fines will be doubled in accordance with league rules.  If you are unsure if you have a fine outstanding please ask.

Fines due 25 Feb 2010 are as follows:

	168
	Billingham The Merlin 
	No referees name or mark
	11/02/2010
	£6
	25/02/2010

	169
	Thornaby Cricket Club 
	Conduct 100
	11/02/2010
	£11
	25/02/2010

	170
	Billingham Telstar 
	Conduct 100
	11/02/2010
	£11
	25/02/2010

	171
	Billingham Greenholme 
	Conduct 100
	11/02/2010
	£11
	25/02/2010

	172
	Fairfield Sports & S.C 
	Conduct 200
	11/02/2010
	£21
	25/02/2010

	173
	Georgia Browns 
	Conduct 200
	11/02/2010
	£21
	25/02/2010

	175
	Newtown & Primrose Hill 
	Conduct 300
	11/02/2010
	£31
	25/02/2010

	176
	Charltons Hotel 
	Conduct 400
	11/02/2010
	£41
	25/02/2010

	
	
	
	
	
	

	178
	Stockton Traders
	Conduct 200
	11/02/2010
	£21
	25/02/2010


The Inter League game against the Tyneside Sunday League scheduled for tomorrow night has had to be postponed as we were unable to get a ground on which to play the fixture.  All being well this will be played next Thursday but as yet I am still waiting on confirmation of the ground, once I know I will get it put on the website.

Whilst on about the website we have created a new section to include old photographs therefore is anybody has any then please let me know and we will get them added.  The new section can be found in Members Area – Archived Photographs.

HANDBOOK CHANGES  

Division One:

Billingham Telstar – Change of Secretary

Marc Kirton 1 Chillingham Court, Billingham TS23 3UT  Mobile 07779 057272
Division Three:

Wolviston Wellington  – Change of Secretary

Chris Sidgwick 31 Lynmouth Close, Hemlington, Middlesbrough, TS8 9NH  Mobile 07595 181 880

New Referee:

Krzysztof Andrzejewski 9 St. James Court, Darlington, DL1 2LX.  mobile number: 07517 454058
Details on website.

TEAM OF THE MONTH  -  January 2010 – Due to lack of games no winner this month.
CUP DRAWS – The Semi Final draws for the Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy & Stephen Wells Memorial Trophy were carried out and supervised by Jes Lambert.
REFEREES – Jes gave out some changes.
ROLL CALL –One Team missing
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There being no further business the Acting Chairman reminded members that the next meeting is on the 24 March 2010 he then thanked all for attending and he closed the meeting at 21:23.
Signed: ...............................................................
Date:    24 March 2010[image: image1]
Minutes of Meeting held on 24 February 2010


